Norton Subcourse Parish Council

Clerk:  Christine Smith



26 Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse, Norwich, NR14 6RT
Email: nortonsubpc@yahoo.co.uk 
Tel:  01508 548709

                  MINUTES
of a Meeting 
of Norton Subcourse Parish Council

held at Norton Methodist Chapel

                                  on Wednesday 20 July 2011
at 7.45pm
Present – Cllrs Andrew Wright (Chair), Jim Rampling, Geoff Collen, Mike Hedley, Nigel White, Linda Edwards (from 8.30pm)

Christine Smith (clerk) and District Councillor William Kemp also attended
19. Welcome – the chairman welcomed those present
20. Apologies – were received and accepted from Cllr Martin Dickens, Cllr Linda Edwards and County Councillor Tony Tomkinson 
21. Declarations of interest – Cllr Wright declared a personal interest in the  planning application 2011/1108 at New Road, Norton Subcourse and Finance item (d) on grants for the village hall and Methodist chapel.  Cllr Collen declared a personal interest in planning correspondence (b) - Norfolk minerals and waste Local Development Framework
22. Previous Minutes – of a meeting held Wednesday 18 May 2011 were circulated, APPROVED and signed.

23. Planning Decisions – 
a) 2011/0336/LE – Sandpit/scrap yard, New Road, Norton Subcourse – residential use of mobile home – APPROVED with conditions, delegated

24. Planning Applications – the following application was received after publication of the agenda; the clerk was delegated authority to respond after consultation with councillors:
a) 2011/1108 – Mr & Mrs W A Frost, Mobile at Sandpit, New Road, Norton Subcourse – proposed removal of existing residential mobile home and construction of new dwelling - APPROVE
25. Planning Correspondence – 
a) Norfolk County Council – invitation to comment on planning application for a proposed power and recycling centre, Willows Business Park, Saddlebow, King’s Lynn (letter of opposition also received from Norfolk Waste Research Group) – the council AGREED respond stating that the council was in favour of the application although it sympathized with views of the local residents.
b) Norfolk County Council – Norfolk minerals and waste Local Development Framework: minerals site specific allocations and waste site specific allocations development plans – consultation on revised further issues and options; comments invited until 15 August 2011 – the council AGREED not to comment.
26. Finance – the following items were considered:

a) Payment of PAYE on clerk’s salary for April to June 2011

b) Payment of clerk’s expenses of £30 (Broadband provision for April and May 2011 at £15.00 per month) was AGREED
c) Payment of invoice for £57.60 from C.G. Cook for parish newsletter production from February to July 2011 was AGREED
d) Donations to the following were considered and AGREED:  
Norton, Thurlton & Thorpe Village Hall             £125.00
Norton Methodist Chapel                                  £125.00
Norton Subcourse Parochial Church Council   £100.00
The adjournment for public participation was not required.

27. Chairman’s Report – Cllr Wright reported that the doctor’s surgery service would be discontinued at the Norton Methodist Chapel from October.  He also stated that one parishioner had requested that the parish council adopt the telephone kiosk in The Street.
28. Parish Councillors’ Reports – Cllr Hedley expressed his disappointment that the doctor’s surgery visits to the village would be ceasing and requested that the clerk pass this on to the practice manager.  Cllr Edwards reported that there would be a meeting of the Poor Marsh Trust within the next few weeks and a meeting of the Raveningham Barn Trust Committee would also be meeting soon.
29. County and District Councillors’ Reports - District Councillor Kemp reported on the next stage of the Local Development Framework consultation which would take place in August/September 2011.  A review of polling stations was currently underway and problem had been reported with disabled access to the polling station at Norton Methodist Chapel.  The District Councillor suggested that a grant may be available to fund the purchase of a purpose made ramp to provide better access to the chapel.  Changes in the funding of the District Council were currently under discussion.  The shared services discussions with Gt. Yarmouth District Council were currently not progressing.  No report was received from County Councillor Tomkinson.
30. Annual Risk Assessment  - this was REVIEWED, found to require no action and signed by the Chairman
31. Correspondence – NOTED.
32. Next Meeting – it was noted that the next meeting would be held on Wednesday 14 September 2011, not as previously scheduled.

33. Close – the meeting closed at   9.12pm               








Signed…………………………………








Date……………………………………
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